Bellerose Commonwealth Civic Association Meeting, Thursday June 8, 1967 at the office of Alvin Bruce Roper.

HER JE JE TE TE TE TE

In the absence of the recording secretary, the minutes of the first half of the meeting were taken by Mrs. Ethel Fallon and are contained on a separate paper. These minutes start at the close of Mrs. S. Noreika's talk.

Mr. McCarthy discussed the proposed N. Y. Dity Housing Code law which will probably go to a vote next week. Mrs. Fallon made a motion that we contact Council Committee Head Lowe and Councilmen Modugno, Troy and Lazar; also Borough President Cariello and Council President O'Connor stating that this organization recognizes the need for a Housing Code on Multiple Dwellings but that we feel that 1 and 2 family homes should be excluded. This was seconded by Mr. Hennessy and passed unanimously.

Next, a report was made by Mr. Ortiz of the Nominating Committee. The Committee failed to come up with a full slate of officers and no nominations came from the floor. Mrs. Fallon made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hennessy, and passed unanimously that we agree with the slate of afficers submitted by the Nominating Committee and empower the Board of Directors to fill vacancies and to elect the full slate. The Board is to act before September.

Meeting adjourned at 10:40 P.M.

Respectfully submitted Joan Brown Rec. Secy.